SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2015-18/14       Dated 01st March, 2016.

To

Sri Anupam Shrivastava,

Chairman and Managing Director, 
BSNL, New Delhi.
Respected Sir,

Sub: Priority issues requiring immediate attention of Senior Management of BSNL – paperless working to be adopted in BSNL after the roll out of prestigious ERP. The staff can be effectively utilised in the field units by re-deployment. Cut off date should be fixed as 01.04.2016 to implement paperless work for the ERP modules implemented. 

Ref: No: CIT/8-10/2013/ERP dated 15.09.2014.
During the discussions in our Central working Committee meeting at Kolkata on 8th and 9th February 2016, various issues affecting growth and development including the means to increase productivity and revenue figured prominently. Among them one major issue was about the Implementation of paperless working in BSNL after the successful roll out of ERP. Though ERP is already implemented across BSNL, in spite of detailed guidelines issued by Corporate IT cell vide letter No: CIT/8-10/2013/ERP dated 15/9/2014, it is observed that the very purpose of ERP, i.e. paperless working is not implemented in anyone of the Circles. It is observed that in the field all processes of approval and entries are done in ERP and then again printout of the approved note is processed in physical file for approval. Therefore physical file as well as work flow in ERP moves together. In fact this has doubled the workload of the Executives in the field units. The very purpose of ERP implementation is thus defeated and the field officers are overloaded due to the double work. The paper work is continuing merely to justify the continuance of office staff and to avoid redeployment. Further, in ERP, the procedures have to be streamlined and minimized. 
The CWC took strong exception to this and unanimously decided to demand that all paper/file works related to the ERP modules implemented are to be discontinued from the next financial year onwards and the redundant staff redeployed to the field units. We request your good self that a cutoff date should be decided, say 01.04.2016 and paperless working should be implemented in its true spirit in the Company. We hope that your goodself will instruct all concerned to ensure its implementation w.e.f 01.04.2016 which not only will reduce our operational expenditure but also improve the efficiency and customer satisfaction, the primary requisites for increased revenue of the Company. 

Thanking you,

(K. Sebastin)

Copy to: All Board of Directors, BSNL Board for information and n/a please.

